
 

 

RTANL Avalon East Division 

Fall Update 

 

At the October 14, 2021 executive meeting of the RTANL Avalon East Division we 
decided, after careful consideration, to cancel our annual Christmas Luncheon 
and Craft Fair. Due to the number of covid cases in our area, we felt that at this 
time it would not be wise for us to gather in a large group. It was a difficult 
decision as we acknowledge how so many of our members look forward to this 
event.   

By way of brief update, we continue to support the Retired Teachers’ Foundation 
with a donation of $3,000.  This money supports charities as identified by the 
Foundation.  In addition, we will make our annual $1,000 donation to the School 
Lunch Association. 

We look forward to the time when we can all gather safely again. Please stay safe  
and continue to follow all public health guidelines.   It is our hope that we may be 
able to reschedule our Picnic in the Park event for the spring of 2022.   

 

 

 

 


